




April 6, 2018

TheHonorableKevin Yoder TheHonorable JamesLankford
Subcommittee on Legislative Branch Appropriations Subcommittee on Legislative Branch Appropriations
U.S. Houseof Representatives U.S. Senate

Dear ChairmanYoder andChairman Lankford,

On behalf of theAmerican Library Association, theAssociation of Research Libraries, theAmerican Association of
Law Libraries, and theChief Officersof State Library Agencies, wewrite to ask for your continued support for the
Federal Depository Library Program (FDLP) and other Public Information Programs of the Superintendent of
Documentswithin the Government PublishingOffice (GPO). In particular, we ask for your support for a study by
GPOof grant-making to Federal Depository Libraries.

The FDLPisa decades-longcollaboration between librariesand the federal government to ensure that members
of the public have effective and long-term access to government information. Although librariesvalue the FDLP,
participatinglibrariesincur significant unfundedcostsinorder toprovideservicesto thepublicunder theprogram.
These unfunded costshave led to anet decline in thenumber of Federal Depository Librariesof 18 percent since
1988 re ucing t e public’ acce to t i vital program.

In recognition of this challenge, in testimony before the Committee on House Administration in July 2017, then-
Director of GPODavitaVance-Cookssuggested that Congressconsider givingGPOtheauthority tomakegrantsto
Federal Depository Libraries. We believe this idea is worthy of further exploration. Therefore, we ask the
Subcommittee to request that GPO study the creation of a grant-making program to support the services of
Federal DepositoryLibrariesinprovidingpermanent publicaccessto federal information. In doingso,wealsourge
the Subcommittee to encourage GPO to coordinate with the Institute of Museum and Library Services and to
consult with stakeholders, including the Depository Library Council and library associations, about how such a
programmight be administered.

Our a ociation appreciate t eSubcommittee’ upport of t eFDLP. We look forwar to continuingtoworkwit
theSubcommittee to ensure thisprogram carriesout its important mission of providing theAmerican publicwith
transparency and access to government information. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Gavin R. Baker, Assistant Director of Government Relations PrudenceS. Adler, Associate ExecutiveDirector
American Library Association Association of Research Libraries

Emily Feltren, Director of Government Relations TimothyCherubini, ExecutiveDirector
AmericanAssociation of Law Libraries Chief Officersof State Library Agencies

cc: TheHonorableTim Ryan, RankingMember, HouseSubcommittee on LegislativeBranch Appropriations
TheHonorableChrisMurphy, RankingMember, SenateSubcommittee on Legislative Branch Appropriations


